
GMC Great Lakers Motorhome Club 

June 24, 2022 Members Meeting Minutes 

 

The meeting was called to order by Jerry at 3:30pm.  15 members were present 

for the meeting. 

Executive board members present were Jerry Newman, Nancy Donaghue, Melissa 

Koenig, Steve Johnson and Jim Wibby. 

There were no new members or guests present. 

Jerry reported that 3 members had agreed to serve on the nominations 

committee and he asked if anyone else present was interested in serving on the 

committee.  No one present volunteered.  A motion was then made by Bill 

Helmore and seconded by Rene Foerster to approve the proposed nominations 

committee of Jeff Rider, Sharon Giannosa and Becky Johnson.  Motion passed. 

Jerry reported that an Activities Committee had been formed to be led by Rene 

Foerster and Bea Newman.  Rene reported that a bocce ball tournament and craft 

project would be held this weekend. 

Melissa reported that the club membership currently stands at 98 members. 

Jim reported that the May meeting minutes were taken by Bea Newman and 

published in the last newsletter.  A motion was made by by Bill Helmore and 

seconded by Rene Foerster to approve the minutes as published.  Motion carried. 

Steve reported that as of June 21 the bank balance is $6,516.84.  He indicated 

that the May rally as a break even event. 

Nancy reported that the August rally in Plain City, Oh has only electric and water 

grass sites left as there is a balloon rally going on that weekend. 

A discussion was held regarding the Pontiac Transportation Museum and Bill 

Bryant’s efforts to restore coach #22 (the second coach sold to the public).  Jeff 

Rider is assisting with this project. 



Jerry presented the first two Presidential Awards of Honor to Bill Helmore and 

Dave Lenzi for their long time commitments and involvement with the GMC 

motorhome community.   

A motion was made by Sandy Wibby and seconded by Dolph Santorine to adjourn 

the meeting at 3:45 pm.  Motion carried. 

 

Minutes prepared and submitted by Jim Wibby, Secretary. 


